
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, December 16, 2018 

Parlor, FUUSM RE/Office Building
In attendance: Shari Ballantyne, Dave Ballantyne, Gary Hamilton, Ralph Olander, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, George Banziger, Patty Troisi, Rebecca Phillips, Andrew Clovis, Kelcey Jacobs, Chris Jacobs, newcomer Tiffany Harvey, and Dawn Hewitt,  chair.
Dawn called the meeting to order at 12:40 p.m.
Minutes of the November meeting were approved as sent via email.
Just Dinner  Plans for a theme for the January 18th Just Dinner were discussed. Adeline suggested inviting some guests from MOVCA to talk about their homegrown foods and off the grid farm; Mike suggested that we look at reporting on negative environmental effects some people see with organic gardening. He will share the article and study he read recently via the Green list.  Menu plans in addition to what was mentioned at earlier meetings included wine from Gary, and a main dish of local ingredients from Dawn.
Gardening Classes  Andrew has been doing some preliminary planning, with the intention of starting classes in February, perhaps using the first Sunday Social Justice Forum to kick off the classes. His suggested theme: What Does Your Garden Grow? Possible classes and contacts were discussed, including the following: FLMR pollinator garden (Tiffany); something on sustainable hemp (Dave Hawkins, Morgan Lynch); Go Packs and indoor gardening at Marietta Middle School (Marcus McCartney/OSU extension or Heather Warner); milk jug winter sowing (George); farm to table approach (no contact named); worm composting (Dawn, Roger, George)
Blue Rock Station solar classes 
January 25: Solar Energy Overview for Professionals. Dawn has submitted press releases to local media and has sent informational letters to various local entities; Chris has contacted area organizations . GSC responsibilities at the event will be covered. Registration will be handled by Blue Rock Station. Anyone interested in attending is advised to sign up by going to bluerockstation.com. 
Solar Installer Level 1 Class: March 18-22.  After some confusion on the dates for the installer classes, BRS and GSC have settled on running the class in March. The 4.5-day, 8 hour per day class is for those who wish to become professional solar installers. At the end of the week, students can take the Electronics Technicians Association International (ETA) Level 1 PV Certification exam.

GSC will be marketing this course to the community. Cost for the course is $820; cost for the exam is $150.  Contacts for promoting the installer class suggested: Washington County Career Center, Mid-Ohio Valley Tech, Community Action Jobs Program, Washington State Community College. Registration will be handled by Blue Rock Station. Anyone interested in attending is advised to sign up by going to bluerockstation.com. Much more information on these classes is available there. All of these courses are also fundraisers for the FUUSM General Fund.  FUUSM will receive 25 percent of the fees from each enrolled student.

In cooperation with FUUSM's Values Trust, the Green Sanctuary Committee plans to offer a $300 scholarship for one student in the Installer class. Approval from the Board of Trust Governors for the grant from the trust needs to be received by January 25. As currently laid out, GSC would contribute $100, with the remainder coming from the Trust. Dave Ballantyne will work on an application form or letter, including requirements for applicants. MOVCA is also interested in helping with a scholarship, and will discuss arrangements at one of their upcoming meetings.
RE Building Project. Dave reported that the first month's energy usage in the newly insulated building resulted in a 27% reduction in heating, even though the weather had been cooler than last year. If the results continue to be favorable, FUUSM would receive payback on the investment in weatherizing in two years. Wilson Heating and Cooling is scheduled to install the new heat pump system for the downstairs on January 8. The invoice for the new system will arrive when the work is finished. Dave will send Dawn a financial report on the project. George will contact the match fund donor about completing the match. 

Six thermostat controllers are required for the upstairs, and if the demo Dave has purchased is appropriate, he will order the rest through Amazon Prime to get free shipping. George suggested the orderer use the SMILES program to give additional donation to FUUSM. 
Report on the National Energy Conference. The Baileys shared briefly about the conference held in Morgantown on December 1. Adeline will send the Green list a link to the follow-up reports supplied by conference organizers. Chris also referenced Cindy Taylor's earlier email with numerous links to conference information. 
Social Justice Forum on Citizens' Climate Lobby. Dave will be leading the forum on January 6. In preparation, he presented results from the Yale Climate Change Survey and changes from 2014 to 2018, with specific information on Washington County, Ohio, and Wood County WV, as well as the two congressional districts in which the counties lie. Dave and Shari recently lobbied in D.C. with CCL, as well as completing training with the group, which focuses on forming relationships with Congressional representatives and building bridges versus pressing wedge issues. He will be discussing possible formation of a Southeastern Ohio "chapter" of CCL as part of the forum. GSC members are urged to attend.
Recycling info sheet. Mike volunteered to review the recycling info sheet in the FUUSM kitchen, and revise it as necessary.
Keep Wayne Wild. Rebecca reported that two wells in Monroe County are approved for drilling. Comment period on the Wayne National Management plan remains open until March. More information can be found through Keep Wayne Wild.
Natural History Society. Andrew said the featured speaker in February will be the author of Trespassing Across America. The meetings are held on the third Thursday of the month at the Rickey Science Center on the Marietta College campus. 
Green Tips for January - Chris Jacobs volunteered to provide them.
Other announcements
Dawn announced that she will be here for the GSC meeting on January 20, but gone for 10 days prior to the February meeting.
Shari suggested that the GSC might take responsibility for the bird watching event from the Service Auction listed with a late April date. Saturday, October 2 was proposed  as a date for the Barn Dance/fundraiser that was also announced at the auction.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:44 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

